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Calendar Dates 
Week 10 Term 3 
Wednesday 23rd September Jump Rope for Heart – Jump off day! 
Friday 25th September No Assembly 
Week 1 Term 4 
Monday 12th October Students resume K-6 
Thursday 15th October Silver Coin Drive 2pm 
Friday 16th October K-6 Assembly 2.05pm (15 minutes) 

 
Note Due Date 

Book Week – visiting illustrator Matthew Lin Thursday 24th September 
 

From the Principal 
As we wind down Week 10 and prepare to head off into the holidays, it is time once again to wonder where the 
time went!  While this term (and indeed this year!) has not been as packed with the usual activities, time still flies 
when you’re having fun.  Our teachers, students and families have thankfully had a full term of learning at school 
and for that, I’m sure we are all grateful.  
The absence of many of our usual excursions, activities and the like has certainly gifted our teachers with time 
spent solely focused on learning in class throughout Term 3.  Our balancing act as life returns to the new normal 
will be to still provide our students with important extra-curricular activities and experiences once again, while 
reflecting on how we balance these with quality time in classrooms.  
I would like to take this opportunity to wish all of our families a relaxing couple of weeks.  Whether you are staying 
at home or taking some time to travel NSW, please stay safe and enjoy this family time.  I know our teachers are 
looking forward to a well-earned rest and as the weather warms up, we hope to enjoy an even busier and more 
productive Term 4! 
 
Jump Rope For Heart – Jump off day 
What a fantastic afternoon we have had today!  
Congratulations to all of our students for their effort to dress in red today, raising awareness for the Heart 
Foundation while at the same time building their own fitness and love of physical activity.  As I’m sure is the case 
with many of our parents, Jump Rope For Heart is one of my endearing memories from primary school, and I’m 
pleased to once again see that sometimes the simple pleasures in life are the greatest.  It has been wonderful to 
witness our children improve their skills, work in small teams, and generally enjoy the simple activity of skipping 
throughout the term.  
A special thanks to Miss Mifsud for her enthusiasm and organisation with this event.  Hearing the music playing 
each lunch time and watching the children’s genuine pride as they master new skills and build their skipping hours 
has been a highlight of the term.  Congratulations also to our parent community for the huge amount of financial 
support you have thrown behind this event, with our sponsorship tally looking more and more impressive each day.  
Great job Team Galston!   
 
Fundraising ideas  
As mentioned last week, our new P&C executive are brimming with enthusiasm and ideas, with fundraising no 
exception!  As you would have noted, we have our silver coin drive Week 1 Term 4, on Thursday 15th October at 
2pm.  This will be a fun way to get rid of all those unwanted coins, while at the same time supporting a great cause 
– our children.  The major prize for the class with the longest line will be an afternoon of structured play with me, 
and as you know, I look forward to any opportunity to get out of the office and engage with our kids! 

Week 10, Term 3 

mailto:galston-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
http://www.galston-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/
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Moving into next term, our P&C, Student Representative Council and teachers 
look forward to working together on more fun activities for our students which 
will also benefit our learning community as well as those in need.  Stay posted 
as we will have an outline of these organised for the remainder of 2020 early 
next term.  
 
Project Based Learning Goes Digital 
In Semester 2 this year, our Stage 3 students are actively engaged in Project Based Learning.  In all of our learning 
K-6 at GPS, we are striving to embed the general capabilities of the Australian Curriculum.  
A short video explaining these capabilities can be found via the link below: 
https://www.australiancurriculum.edu.au/f-10-curriculum/general-capabilities/  
 
In 2020, however, Project Based Learning is providing our Stage 3 students the opportunity to develop these 
capabilities even further as they immerse themselves in designing 3 garden spaces in underdeveloped areas of 
our school.  This type of learning provides our students with a sense of ownership and voice, building their general 
capabilities in real and practical settings.    
Today it was my great pleasure to visit 5-6G and observe how our children had used Minecraft to research and 
design their space.  They articulately described their vision/ideas and we cannot wait to share this learning with 
you, our community, as Term 4 progresses.  Literally, watch this space for not only examples of this fantastic use 
of technology, but also for updates on how our senior students will transform some previously underutilised areas 
of our playground.  We are extremely proud of their collaboration, creative and critical thinking to this point. 
Mrs Muscat and our Stage 3 teachers are working extremely diligently on this learning journey and are very capably 
supported by Mr Finch in the technology space.  Along the way, they have engaged with experts and mentors from 
other schools, and it is terrific to see not only our high levels of student engagement with Project Based Learning, 
but the teachers pushing their own professional learning boundaries to provide rich experiences for our children.   
 

Allan Ison  
 
 

Week 10 PBL Awards 
Bronze Award Gold Pins 

  

Term 3 Honour Certificates 
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Year 6 Mini Fete Raffle 

https://www.australiancurriculum.edu.au/f-10-curriculum/general-capabilities/
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The Year 6 Mini Fete Raffle which was due to be drawn next week on Thursday 24th September has been extended 
into Term 4.  The new draw date is yet to be finalised and will be confirmed early next term.  Please support Year 
6 by purchasing raffle tickets. 
 
 
 
News From KM 
Wow!!  KM have been so busy this term.  We all love learning so much and really want to share it with you. 
We have been developing our critical literacy skills by responding, reading and viewing lots of different texts during 
English and combined it with Art to produce a portrait of the main character from the story Tom Tom by Rosemary 
Sullivan and Dee Huxley or of ourselves.  We are all such budding artists! 
 

 
 
We also created and composed visuals and information reports to make connections between texts and ourselves, 
texts and other texts, and between texts and the world.  We loved learning about so many different animals and all 
the things they can do. 
 

 
 
Maths continues to keep us all curious about numerals, objects, pictures and words.  We are getting really good at 
using our maths language to explain our learning by describing various 2 and 3 dimensional shapes and how to tell 
time… Do you like our cool watches??? (picture next page) 
 

 
 
A highlight of the term was the fun and exciting basketball clinics where we could really work on our hand-eye co-
ordination and our brilliant sportsmanship skills.  Thanks to the amazing team at Hornsby Spiders! 
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Raising awareness for very important causes is something new we are 
learning this year too.  Here we are wearing yellow for R U OK? Day, and 
then skipping as much as we can to help raise funds for Jump Rope for 
Heart. 
 
 
 
 

   
 
We were so lucky to be appreciating different artists and to use some of their techniques during Creative Arts:  
 
Wassily Kandinsky – Concentric Circles 

  
 
Circle Art – Understanding circular form and the use of primary colours. 
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Line Sculptures – Learning about and using lines 
with paper to form sculptures.  
 
 
 
We have had such an amazing term and can’t wait 
for next term.  We wonder what we will all learn??!! 
 
Have a safe and relaxing break …… 
 
 
 
Melinda McRae – KM 
 

 
 
 
P&C News 
A big thanks to everyone who has reached out over the past couple of weeks with ideas and feedback.  We've got 
lots of suggestions for Term 4 and beyond.  In order to capture the creativity and enthusiasm in our school 
community, we've planned an informal meeting tomorrow afternoon - Thursday 24th September.  Please feel free 
to come along if you can.  Details are below: 
 

P&C Brainstorm: this Thursday 3:15pm at Galston Recreation Reserve, next to Galston Aquatic 
Centre and Skate Park.  Everyone is welcome.  The kids can play while we chat about ideas for 
our amazing school.  No ideas are too big or small!  Hope to see you there. 

 
Don't forget to start saving your spare silver coins for the much-anticipated Silver Coin Drive! 
 
Silver Coin Drive Thursday 15th October 
The P&C fundraising committee are planning a fun Silver Coin Drive for the students on Thursday 15th October.  
For details see the ad later in the newsletter. 
 
Sue Downing – P&C President, sedowning88@gmail.com (0487 601 925) 
 
 
 
Canteen News: 
Week ending Friday 25th September 
Thank you everyone for your continued support of our canteen this term. 
 
Menu Changes 
Chill J – Apple Coola – Out of stock 
Juice Bomb – Apple Raspberry – Out of Stock 
 
The flavours we currently have available for the Juice Bombs are Blackcurrant and Watermelon, these changes 
will be reflected in Flexischools.  We are hoping that the Chill J and Juice Bomb Apple Raspberry will be back in 
stock early next term. 
 
I’m currently finalising our Term 4 Summer Menu which will be sent out prior to the commencement of Term 4. 
 
Please sign up for Term 4 Monday Roster 
Below is the SignUp Genius for our Term 4 Monday Roster.  We are asking for an additional volunteer next term 
on Mondays to help with counter sales at recess from 10.55-11.15am.  Monday counter sales are busy and as the 
children only have a limited amount of time available to purchase from the canteen then go off to play, we like to 
try and make sure that this is a quick process for them, hence why we are asking for additional help.  If you are free 
on a Monday and are able to come up to the school for this short period of time, your help would be greatly 
appreciated!  This is also a great introduction for parents who might like to help in the canteen but feel unsure about 
it.  To volunteer for a short time is the perfect stepping stone.   
 
Please sign up today so our Monday canteen can start up Day One of Term 4 (Monday 12th October): 

mailto:sedowning88@gmail.com
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https://www.signupgenius.com/go/70a0d4ba8a823a6f58-monday5 
We are still looking for volunteers for our first day back for Term 4, so if you are free please sign up today 
for Monday 12th October. 
 
Also, I would like to thank all those volunteers that have signed up for our Term 4 Friday Roster.  The Friday Roster 
for Term 4 is complete, so every Friday in Term 4 our wonderful canteen will be open. 
 
Monday Roster 
Below is the roster for the start of Term 4: 
 

Monday 12th October   
10.45am – 1.45pm TBA  
Recess: 10.55am-11.15am Leanne Kennedy  
12.30pm – 2.30pm  TBA 

 
Monday 19th October   
10.45am – 1.45pm TBA  
Recess: 10.55am-11.15am TBA  
12.30pm – 2.30pm  Farah Miles 

 
 
Friday Roster 
Below is the roster for this Friday and the start of Term 4: 
 

Friday 25th September Helper Helper Assistant Supervisor 
9.30am – 12pm Sjaan Perlowski    
12pm – 3pm  Edyta Lynch   
9am – 3pm   Jenni Bohman  
9am – 3pm    Pamela Ferris 

 
Friday 16th October Helper Helper Assistant Supervisor 
9.30am – 12pm Sjaan Perlowski    
12pm – 3pm  Katrina Milne   
9am – 3pm   Jessica Margules  
9am – 3pm    Pamela Ferris 

 
Once again, thank you to the wonderful parents that have volunteered for our Term 3 Monday and Friday rosters.  
Your continued support of our canteen is very much appreciated! 
 
Pamela Ferris – Canteen Manager, canteen@galstonpandc.org.au (0413 048 028) 
 
 
 
Uniform Shop 
The Uniform Shop will be filling uniform orders placed through Flexischools weekly.  If you do not have a 
Flexischools account, please contact the Uniform Shop so that other arrangements can be made.  Orders will be 
packed and sent home with students at the start and end of each week.    
 
Any enquiries please contact us via uniformshop@galstonpandc.org.au. 
 
Kristie Chambers – Uniform Shop Coordinator 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/70a0d4ba8a823a6f58-monday5
mailto:canteen@galstonpandc.org.au
mailto:uniformshop@galstonpandc.org.au
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